
      

 

 

May 2019 Newsletter 
 

Prairie View School 
Dalmeny, Saskatchewan 

(306) 254-2633 

pvs@spiritsd.ca 

 

As many of you know, I have announced my 

retirement.  I have so many thanks and heart felt 

messages I want to give, but I still have a few 

more weeks left for this. 

We would like to welcome Mrs. Lorraine Fitzgerald 

who will be the new principal of Prairie View 

School commencing with the 2019-20 school 

year.  Mrs. Fitzgerald is presently the principal of 

Rosthern Elementary.  Mrs. Heath will remain as 

VP of Prairie View.  The rest of our staffing has not 

been finalized and will be shared in the June 

newsletter.   

We always look forward to connecting with our 

families.  Please make a point to attend our 

annual Family Barbecue on Thursday, May 23.   

Staff will be serving barbecue hot dogs and the 

SCC will be handing out freezies in the gym from 

5:00 until 6:30 pm.   

Have a wonderful long weekend! 

Mrs. Janice Key                       Mrs. Lesa Heath 
Principal                               Vice-Principal 

 
 

 

Upcoming Events: 

May 20 

Victoria Day – No Classes 

May 22 

Scholastic Book Fair (8:30 am – 

4:00 pm) 

May 23 

Scholastic Book Fair (8:30 am – 

12:15 pm) 

May 23 

Family Appreciation BBQ, Book 

Fair & Book Swap (5 - 6:30 pm)  

May 24 

Kindergarten “Kindness” 

Assembly 

May 24 

Subway Hot Lunch 

June 5 

Brown Bag Family Reading 

Lunch 

June 10 

High Low Track Meet for K - 6 

 

 

 



      

 

GRADE 6W CLASS HIGHLIGHT 

 
This year has been such a blast! It is so sad that it is coming to an 
end. I can't believe we are going to high school next year! We 
have grown so much this year. We learned a lot thanks to our 
amazing teacher, Mrs. Waters! We have learned to work hard in 
groups, and get along in things like white board working and in 
our school jobs. The closer we get to June we are getting very 
excited for our field trips and our farewell. Before we say 
goodbye to Prairie View some of us would like to share some 
advice for the younger students. We hope it is very useful and 
helpful!  - Claire  
 
Bennett - Be kind to everyone no matter how different they are. This will help you have friends when you are 
older.  
Savannah - My advice for all the kids in elementary next year is to always listen to the principal and the 
teachers. They know what to do and they are trying to help you! 
Adam - I would tell them to try their best because if they don't no one would know how good they are.  
Sarah - Always be kind and always treat others the way you want to be treated. That way you will/should be 
good.  
Tayte - I would tell them don't worry because there is nothing to worry about.  
 
Annika - Give it your all because then you know you tried your best.  
Evelyn - Always be kind then you won't get into fights. That will make your next year awesome. 
Addison - Always use caring words because if you don't, you might start to lose friends.  
Claire - Always be confident, and always raise your hand because there are no dumb questions!  
Keardyn - Just try to be nice because you can change yourself but you can't change others.  
 
Aleida - Always finish and try your best because you will go far!  
Morgan - You will be ok! You will have a better time learning than cleaning.  
Colton - It will be ok as long as you do your job and have fun. Next year will be a good year.  
Paige - Keep calm and make sure you're happy, but not all the time because if you're happy all the time you'd be 
a game show host. And, no matter how hard you work, it still counts, so make the best.  
Cohen - Always try your best because if you do you will not fail in life, and you will find success. 
 
Kimberley - Always work hard and do your job so that you don't have to do homework and miss out on the fun 
stuff!  
Anonymous - Try your hardest to do your school work as best you can so you can learn and get more 
successful.  
Layla - Be nice to each other and never stop being who you are, because they can be great and smart and can be 
happy.   
Anonymous - Try your best and keep trying. Don't give up. If you give up you won't know how to succeed!  

 



      

 

 
This year was my first at Prairie View Elementary, and I feel so honoured to have 

worked with such a special group of children. As we approach the end of the year we 
are filled with a mix of excitement for all of the things to come, and nervousness for the 

big changes as we prepare to enter Dalmeny High next year. With joy I have watched 
them grow, learn, and mature into kind and caring members of our community.                                                              

- Mrs. Waters 

   

 

  KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION FOR 2019-2020 

Prairie View School continues to accept registrations for 

students who will be attending Kindergarten for the 2019-20 

school year. 

For those students already registered, information was sent 

about our Orientation on June 3 and 4. 

  Please contact the school for more information.  

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 

Prairie View will be having a “Buy One Get One Free” 

Scholastic book fair on May 22nd and 23rd.  Please feel free 

to come to our library and check out the selection of books 

between 8:30 am and 4:00 pm on the 22nd and between 

8:30 am and 12:15 pm on the 23rd.  The book fair will also be 

open during our Parent and Volunteer Appreciation 

Barbeque on Thursday, May 23rd   from 5:00 – 6:30 p.m.  

There will be a wireless debit/credit card machine available 

for book purchases.  

Thank you to all those parents who support our book fairs throughout the year and thank   

you to the SCC for helping to organize and run the Book Fairs again this year. 

 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=kindergarten&source=images&cd=&docid=m8b7tIW3YlyGmM&tbnid=g2Huhmao7Znn1M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.witf.org/ready-set-go-kindergarten/2014/04/is-your-child-going-to-kindergarten-this-fall.php&ei=uZN7U-yCCc-wyASj3oHABg&bvm=bv.67229260,d.aWw&psig=AFQjCNEE-M_xdn5-hg3rXCZ2Fmf9bxjmrg&ust=1400694043295227
http://www.winthropelementary.org/news/what_s_new/scholastic_book_fair_-_buy_one_get_one_free


      

 

PARENT AND VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION BBQ 

Prairie View School invites all parents and volunteers to a barbeque on 

May 23th from 5:00 until 6:30 p.m.  Food will be served in the gym.  If the 

weather is warm, bring a picnic blanket or lawn chairs to eat 

outside.  We will eat in the gym if the weather is unpleasant.  The food 

will be ready by 5:00 p.m.; therefore, you will be able to eat and run if 

you have to get your children to their evening activities.  All siblings of 

children who attend Prairie View School are welcome to attend.  The 

Scholastic “Buy One Get One Free” Book Fair will also be open for 

business along with the Book Swap in the gym during the barbeque. 

     We value the commitment of our volunteers who listen to children read, organize and 

prepare hot lunches, tie skates at the rink, serve on the Prairie View School Community 

Council, help at the High Low Meet, soccer tournament, curling bonspiel, and provide 

support in many other ways.  Furthermore, we want to recognize the support given by 

parents who help with homework, contribute to fundraising efforts, provide quality 

parenting, and promote the school as a great reason to live in Dalmeny.  You deserve a 

free meal! 

 

MARAFUN 

May 22nd is the last training session for the Marafun 

team to get their 38 kilometers in.  May 26th is the 

final Marathon run at Diefenbaker Park.  Students 

are asked to PLEASE be at the park by 10:00 am to 

check in with Ms. Ivey, Mrs. Roth and Mr. Coates 

before they are sent off in their Grade groupings.  It 

is a VERY busy place with lots of people.  A bight colored hat or bandana is always a 

great idea to help you find your child in the crowd.   

 

HIGH LOW MEET 

Our Track and Field High Low Meet will be held on Monday, June 10.                  

Kindergarten – Grade 4 will run the dash at the beginning of the day, while Grades 5 - 6 

will be starting on other events.  We are running the races at the high school track and all 

other events on our school grounds. 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiTnc3fhvrTAhVDQBoKHSXfATAQjRwIBw&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/family-bbq-clipart&psig=AFQjCNEvgkbTqTPuZNg68pfZFERIsF2dzQ&ust=1495217835181079


      

 

PRAIRIE VIEW SCC BOOK SWAP  

1. During the week of May 21 – May 23, students can bring 

good used books to their classroom.  A good rule of thumb:  a 

book that you would welcome into your home and is appropriate for 

elementary aged kids would be welcome in the book swap.  All 

books will be set up on the afternoon of Thursday, May 23, so will 

need to be at school before then. 

 

2. Maximum number of books to pick up is 5.  You may bring more to school, but students will 

only be allowed to pick up 5.  Any leftover books will be used to support classroom libraries 

or shared with families. 

 

3. Classroom teachers will keep a tally of books brought in by students.  These sheets will be 

at grade group tables when you show up at the gym on Thursday evening. 

 

4. When you show up at the book swap, check in at the table for your child’s grade and you 

will be given the number of books your child can pick up.   

This event will take place the same evening as the PVS Family Appreciation BBQ.  We look 

forward to seeing families participating in the BBQ and reading some new-to-you books on the 

playground and in the gym.  Don’t miss out on the opportunity to trade some of those books that 

are no longer read for ones that will encourage your child to spend their summer reading books! 

 

 

PVS TRACK TEAM 

Our PVS Grade 6 students participated in the DHS Track Meet on 

Thursday, May 9.  The level of athleticism was excellent as students 

demonstrated their dedication and training.  Twelve PVS students 

moved on to compete at the Conference Meet at DHS on Tuesday. 

Good luck to all!                                                                                                         

Thank you to coaches Mr. Schafhauser, Mr. Coates and Mrs. Waters 

 

 

 

 

http://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://www.hhe.bwdsb.on.ca/All_Newsletters/I03648CDD.3/Runners.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.hhe.bwdsb.on.ca/All_Newsletters/I03648CDD?Templates=RWD&conferencesimpleview&usg=__aNmYtRXLEAQnFKFU2Ph68Eb7Olg=&h=528&w=490&sz=8&hl=en&start=33&zoom=1&tbnid=gGXdnO9bq-AYQM:&tbnh=132&tbnw=123&ei=UiS1T8OXD-_W2wX8kOAq&prev=/search?q=track+and+field&start=21&hl=en&safe=active&sa=N&rls=com.microsoft:en-us&tbm=isch&prmd=ivns&itbs=1


      

 

JUNE PROGRESS REPORTS 

 The last day of classes for the 2018-19 school year is Wednesday, June 26. Progress 

reports will be issued to students at 3:00 p.m. on June 26.   

 Parents and students will be informed of class placement for 2019-20 in the year 

end progress report.  Due to complexities of placing students in classes, decisions are 

considered complete and final once progress reports are handed out.  If your child is 

unable to get their progress report on June 26, contact the office to make alternate 

arrangements.  

        Please also note that progress reports will not be issued before 3:00 pm June 26 

 

Ask Me About… 

Ask me about…Reading 

 If you could change the ending to the story you are reading, how would you change it? 

Ask me about…Our School Goal – Students will feel valued for who they are and the contributions they make 

to our school and community. 

 What have you done to make others feel valued?  

Ask me about…Playing on a different playground. 

 Which playground did you play on?   

 What did you like about playing on a different playground? 

 



      

 

School Community Council 

Update 

On May 9, the SCC held elections for 5 positions on the 2019-20 council. Thank you to the many parents 

who allowed themselves to be nominated.  We had 8 nominees and 4 positions available. 

The upcoming council includes: 

 

 Melissa Buhler (re-elected)    Damaris Rempel (elected) 

 Scott Burant (re-elected)     Carlena Scriven  

 Jennifer Doerksen     Tracy Wright  

Tara Mayor      Anna Zoller 

 David Maier (elected) 

 
Thank you to Crystal Derksen, who has served 3 2-year terms, and Amy 

McNeil, who has served for the last 2 years.  Their terms end at the end 

of June.  Their contributions to the council, school and community are 

very much appreciated.  

 

Our Annual General Meeting will take place on May 23 during the 

Appreciation BBQ.   You can find copies of our annual report and you can 

talk to any of the council members who will be wearing blue shirts. 

 

As a council, we will also be operating the final book fair for 2018-19 in 

May.  Hours are listed on posters around the school and on our Facebook page.  We will also host the 4th 

Annual Book Swap on May 23 during the Appreciation BBQ.  Information has been given to the students 

and is explained in this newsletter. 

 

Earlier this month we welcomed families to PVS who have children entering kindergarten in the fall.  

Families participated in a school scavenger hunt, met students, parents, and staff and had an 

opportunity to explore kindergarten activities.  Families will attend the second part of the welcome at the 

kindergarten orientation where we will provide each child with a special gift from the community to 

welcome them to school. 

 

Scott Burant, SCC Chair 

SCC Members include:  Melissa Buhler, Crystal Derksen, Jennifer Doerksen, Anna-Marie Zoller, Amy 

McNeil, Tara Mayor, Carlena Scriven and Tracy Wright 

We’re on Facebook! 

 

 

 

 

 



      

 

DALMENY MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION REGISTRATION FOR THE 2019-2020 HOCKEY SEASON 

ONLINE REGISTRATION STARTS MAY 15TH AT 

www.dmha.goalline.ca 

Looking for players from Initiation to Midget 

Payment of fees is not due until season start 

Season runs from October until March  

For more information, please contact Christine christineleahsmith@gmail.com 
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